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18th Tennessee Infantry reunion displaying their First National. It was returned

to them having been captured at Fort Donelson. The picture was taken at the

Confederate Circle in Evergreen cemetery in Murfreesboro.

FEATURED IN THIS ISSUE!

Do you have a photo that would make a great cover for our

division newsletter? Check inside for more information and

see how to submit your picture as a potential cover for our

quarterly magazine.



Compatriots of the Tennessee

Division,

I hope that each of you had a

Happy Thanksgiving with friends

and family, I am thankful for all of

our fellow SCV members and

supporters. Thank you for your

dedication to our Confederate

ancestors.

Keep the folks in Gatlinburg in

your prayers. This is a beautiful part

of the great state of Tennessee and

such a tragedy for those in Sevier

County.

We have had our first victory with the Tennessee Heritage

Preservation act. The Tennessee Historical Commission denied

the City of Memphis a wavier to have the Forrest statue moved.

Thanks to all of the SCV members that were able to attend the

meeting in Gatlinburg, your support was noticed. Thank you as

well to the members of the Memphis Camps for “Keeping the

Skeer on em”They have been in this battle for several years, none

of us can ever let our guard down. The next request comes from

the Tennessee Board of Regents to have the MTSU ROTC building

“Forrest Hall” renamed. This will be on the agenda for the February

THC meeting in Columbia. The Tennessee Division has allocated

$2,000 to go towards an attorney in the matter.

In this newsletter, there is a form to fill out for the Tennessee

Confederate Monument project. Please send your form and a

digital image of the Confederate monuments in your county to

Tennessee Division Historian Tim Massey at:

horses319@comcast.net

Keep pushing our SCV license plates and be sure that each of

you has at least one in your driveway!

Our next DEC meeting will be held on Saturday January 28th

in the Creek house at the Sam Davis home in Smyrna. Please send

any funding request in to your Brigade Commander for approval.

If you have something for the agenda, please send that to

Tennessee Division Chief of Staff Jason Boshers at:

jasonboshers@charter.net

It is close to Christmas time and I hope that if there is a parade

in your area, your Camp will be able to participate. In

Murfreesboro we are always meet with great enthusiasm and

cheers! In closing, I do hope that each and every one of you and

your family have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

God bless each and every one of you and may God continue

to bless our Dixieland!

I have the honor to be, very respectfully, your obedient

servant,

James G. Patterson, Commander

Tennessee Division

Sons of Confederate Veterans

Cell: 615-812-0206

Email: mboroscv33@aol.com

From the Commander:
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Published four times yearly.
Send submissions to:

Reed Working, Editor

gntmkt@gmail.com

Deadlines:

September 1st

December 1st

March 1st

June 1st

www.tennessee-scv.org • www.saveourflags.org

Find us on Facebook

To you, Sons of Confederate Veterans, we submit

the vindication of the cause for which we

fought defense; to your strength will be given the

of the confederate soldier's good name, the

guardianship of his history, the emulation of his

virtues, the perpetuation of the principles he

loved and which made him glorious and which

you also cherish. Remember, it is your duty to see

that the true history of the south is

presented to future generations

Stephen D. Lee 1906

Submissions are encouraged! Camp photos and activities, news, stories

about your efforts to support our charge all are welcomed.

About the Cover
Do you have a photo that would make a great cover for our division newsletter? We would like to feature a great photo on each issue. Guidelines for

submitting a cover photo include: Modern day photos must have the main focus of an event, or place with no or minimalHistoric photos are preferred.

people included. Each photo should include a brief description, or even better, a story about the photo. Photos without publication rights cannot be included.

Photos must be in digital format and large enough for publication, (at least one megabyte in size), the larger the better. Full page coverage is preferred. Send

to the editor at gntmkt@gmail.com





Brigade Report:
Col. Jeffrey Forrest Brigade Report

November 30, 2016

Greetings Compatriots from West Tennessee. The

Jeffrey Forrest Brigade continues to follow the charge

in honoring and remembering our Confederate

Ancestors. Below you will see a few things that the

camps have been involved in.

Several SCV members participated in the Battle of

Parkers Crossroads Living History Event November 12-

13, 2016. We thank Rep. Steve McDaniel and the many

others who make this event possible and care for the

Battlefield Park. The Pvt. Ike Stone Camp #564 meets at

Parker's Crossroads each month.

The Otho F. Strahl Camp #176 in Union City is

preparing plans for a restoration of the Unknown

Confederate Soldiers Monument (First Monument to

Unknown Confederate Dead) in Union City. It is a

simple marker erected in 1869 in a cemetery that

was the burial site for the remains of 29 unidentified

Confederate soldiers killed in the War. Dedicated on

October 21, 1869, it was one of Tennessee's first

Confederate monuments. It was listed on the

National Register of Historic Places in 1977.



Camp #176 has also had some great

speakers for their monthly camp

meetings. Recently Past Camp

Commander Bill Threlkeld spoke on a

local Confederate Veteran who wrote a

manuscript in the early 1900's. He was

looking to have it published at the time,

but unfortunately that did not occur. Mr.

Threlkeld is now searching in hopes to

find the original manuscript.

Our brigade would like to thank the many who donate their

time and money for the upkeep and care of Parks Cemetery

Ridge Confederate Memorial Plaza. The site continues to

have visitors from all across the country. Thanks to Mr. John

Bright for his recent aerial photographs and video of the

Trimble Mega Flag Site. Also thank you to the Tennessee

Division for its continued support.

The John B. Ingram Camp 219 in Jackson is working with the

Friends of Salem Cemetery Battlefield to continue to make

improvements to the site. Camp 219 has a memorial marker

at the site and also informational brochures at the welcome

center booth. Also, Camp 219 is excited to have a new place

to hold its camp meetings.

Bell's Partisans Camp #1821 participated in the City of

Trimble's Halloween Trick or Treat Event. As always, the

Trimble camp was well received.

The John B. Ingram Camp 219 in Jackson is working with the

Friends of Salem Cemetery Battlefield to continue to make

improvements to the site. Camp 219 has a memorial marker at the

site and also informational brochures at the welcome center

booth. Also, Camp 219 is excited to have a new place to hold its

camp meetings.

Col. Jeffrey Forrest #323 and Hill-Freeman Camp #1472 are both

planning meetings in the coming weeks.

Congratulations to Lenny and Christy Stover on their recent

marriage.

The Brigade would also like to

thank Gibson County Mayor

Tom Witherspoon for his effort

in having the Trenton

Confederate Monument in front

of the courthouse floodlighted.

Thanks to each Compatriot in

our brigade for the work you do

to promote, honor and preserve

our Confederate Heritage. You

can follow the ”Jeffrey Forrest

Brigade SCV” on Facebook and

on our website at

www.jeffreyforrest.com.

Our camps are:

Otho French Strahl #176, John B. Ingram Bivouac #219, Col. Jeffrey

Forrest #323,  Pvt. Ike Stone #564, Hill/Freeman #1472, Crockett

Rangers #1774, Bell's Partisans #1821, & William A. Dawson #2272.

Respectfully,

John A. Blankenship

Commander, Col. Jeffrey Forrest Brigade

Tennessee Division

Sons of Confederate Veterans

Col. Jeffrey Forrest Brigade Report – con’t.

Brigade Report:



Brigade Report:

Mountain Brigade Report

Tennessee Division-SCV

The Mountain Brigade is composed of the Longstreet-Zollicoffer

Camp # 87 in Knoxville, the N.B. Forrest Camp # 3 in Chattanooga

and the inactive General John C. Vaughn Camp # 2089 in the

Athens-Sweetwater area.

Longstreet-Zollicoffer Camp # 87 continues to be one of the

largest Camps in the entire SCV Confederation.  Camp

Commander Scott Hall took the position of Adjutant in Chief this

past summer and passed the leadership role of the Camp to Earl

Smith. The Camp started the year with their well-attended Lee-

Jackson Celebration with Ed Butler as speaker. The 2016

Tennessee Division Reunion was hosted in April by Camp 87. The

Reunion was a well-attended event and new Division Officers

were elected. H.L. Hunley awards were presented in the spring to

eight Knoxville area Junior ROTC Cadets. Confederate Decoration

Day was celebrated in June at the historic Old Gray Cemetery with

past Tennessee Division Commander Mike Beck as Speaker.

Police Officer Appreciation awards were given to four Knoxville

area law enforcement officers. During the year Camp #87

participated in several local parades and had displays/booths in

four festivals. Camp # 87 had a great turn out of members who

attended the fall meeting of the Tennessee State Historical

Commission meeting in Pigeon Forge. Longstreet-Zollicoffer

Camp # 87 will host their annual Lee-Jackson Celebration on

Saturday evening, January 21, 2017 at The Foundry in Knoxville.

SCV Executive Director Michael Landree will be the speaker.

N.B. Forrest Camp # 3 in Chattanooga, under the leadership of

Commander Steve Troxler started 2016 with their annual Lee-

Jackson Banquet at the Doubletree Hotel. SCV Executive Director

Michael Landree presented a very motivating program to the

well-attended event. Camp # 3 participated in the Dalton Civil War

show in February resulting in the recruitment of several new

members. Under the supervision of Camp Adjutant Herb Deloach,

work continued throughout the year at the historic Chattanooga

Confederate Cemetery, as the Camp wrapped up an extensive

maintenance/ restoration project costing over $20,000.

Confederate Memorial Day was held in conjunction with the

dedication of three Confederate headstones. Families attended

from Michigan, Alabama and Florida. The discovery of the long-

lost grave of black Confederate soldier Shadrick Searcy made local

news headlines. Camp # 3 assisted with the Children of the

Confederacy's national meeting in Chattanooga, resulting in a

visit of over 200 children and adults to the historic Chattanooga

Confederate Cemetery. Camp members attended the dedication

of the Chickamauga, GA Confederate Soldier monument in

November. The N.B. Forrest Camp # 3 will host their annual Lee-

Jackson banquet on Saturday evening, January 21, 2017 at the

Double Tree Hotel. Tennessee Division Commander James

Patterson will be the speaker.

General John C. Vaughn Camp # 2089 is inactive at this time.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Siler, Commander, Mountain Brigade

tenncoastie@aol.com

(423) 842-5963

ue to the successful

growth of the H. L.

Hunley Junior ROTC

Award program, beginning in the

school year 2016-2017, the

program will be administered on

a Divisional basis in Tennessee.

The Hunley program, developed

by Compatriot Trip Wilson, is now presented to high

school Junior ROTC cadets in more that 40 states and 4

foreign countries. Last year more than 600 awards

were presented by SCV camps. Due to the growth of

the award Wilson has asked SCV divisions to help with

the administration of the program. He hopes the move

will also grow the award program in each of the SCV

Divisions.

Tennessee Division Commander, James Patterson,

whose home Camp 33, Murfreesboro, has led the

Tennessee Division with 10 awards per year, is fully

committed to the Hunley program. He is asking that all

camps in the Division take advantage of the Hunley

program as an opportunity to forward our SCV Charge

while recognizing high school youth as tomorrow’s

leaders.

Commander Patterson has asked Bob Gentry,

Longstreet-Zollicoffer, Camp 87, Knoxville, to serve as

the Division Hunley Award Coordinator. Gentry will be

contacting each camp in an effort to encourage the

Tennessee Division to be the first in the Confederation

to have 100% Division wide Hunley Award

participation.

Bob Gentry, Ph. 865-556-5682 Gentry1776@aol.com

H. L. Hunley Junior ROTC Award program



Tennessee Division
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Commander:
James G. Patterson
110 Casper Court
Murfreesboro, TN 37128
Mboroscv33@aol.com
615-812-0206

1st Lieutenant Commander:
Joey Nolan
Cell: 931-315-9065
Home: 931-592-6125
scvproud@gmail.com
grundyrebel@gmail.com
1358 Myers Hill Rd.
Tracy City, TN 37387

2nd Lieutenant Commander:
Frank Heathman
4937 Shadowlawn Dr.
Hermitage Tenn. 37076
615-948-2035
gfheathman@gmail.com

Adjutant: Tom Wood
1308 Teddy's Place
Mt. Juliet, Tenn. 37122
cell 615-476-7255
t.wood@wonderporcelain.com

Chief of Staff: Jason Boshers
405 North Main Street
Mount Pleasant, TN 38474
931-698-7393
jasonboshers@charter.net

Judge Advocate:
Tarry Beasley
Beasley Law Firm
1850 Poplar Crest Cove, Ste 200
Memphis, TN 38119
#901-682-8000 (office)
#901-682-8887 (fax)
tarry@beasleylawfirm.org

Historian: Tim Massey
2726 Shiloh Road,
Greeneville, TN 37745
cell: 423-620-3813,
home 423-525-4113
horses319@comcast.net

Genealogist: Joe Burns
2158 Wickersham Ln
Germantown, TN 38138
JABurns01@att.net
901-277-0900

Chaplain: Roy Lovin Jr.
2283 Cherry St.
Rutledge, TN 37861
865-742-1032
lovinsound@frontiernet.net

Education: Scott Hall
105 Bruce Street
Sevierville, Tennessee, C.S.A.
(Occupied)
Office: 865-428-9900
Cell: 865-607-9559
scott@scottdhallesq.com

Heritage Defense: Bill Speck
430 N. Hillcrest Dr.
Livingston, TN 38570
931 823 2926 home
931 239 4133 cell
wmspeck@twlakes.net

Government Relations:
James Turner
jasturner@comcast.net
615-335-6944.

Division Color Guard Sargent:
Bryan Green
581 Oak Grove Road
Bean Station, TN 37708
Home: 865-993-3397
Cell: 423-277-5100
Cok43ncif@msn.com

Communications:
Jason Boshers
Internet Services: Allen Sullivan
reb4life@bellsouth.net

Forrest’s Escort Editor:
Reed Working
gntmkt@gmail.com
615-443-0467

Forrest boyhood home:
Gene Andrews
genecsmc@yahoo.com
home: 615-833-2930
cell: 615-833-8977

Monument Committee:
Joey Nolan

Membership Committee: Frank
Heathman

Historical Committee:
Tim Massey

Finance Committee: Chairman
Mike Beck
mlb59@charter.net

Aide de Camp: Lenny Stover
1965 Lane's Ferry Road
Newbern, TN 38059
731-325-1325
patrolcmdr@yahoo.com

Aide de Camp: Richard Hunter
615-519-7882
nocount128@aol.com

Scottish Confederate
Ambassador of the Tennessee
Division SCV: Bill Brown
bill.brown@blueyonder.co.uk

SCV Tennessee Division Officers 2016

Mountain Brigade: Terry Syler
tenncoastie@aol.com
6756 Moss Lake Dr.
Hixson, TN 37343-3427
(423) 842-596

N. B. Forrest #3

Longstreet-Zollicoffer #87

Gen. John C. Vaughn #2089

Wheeler / Long #709

Vaughn's Brigade:
Billy Joe Holley
vaughnsbrigade@yahoo.com
1235 Mountain Loop
Greeneville, Tn. 37745
423-234-0872 (H), 775-750-2028 (C)

James Keeling #52

John S. Mosby #1409

Bradford - Rose #1638

Robt. D. Powel #1817

John Hunt Morgan #2053

Robt. J. Tipton #2083

Gen. A. E. Jackson #2159

Highland Brigade: Jim Loftis
2906 Byrdstown Hwy.
Monroe, TN 38573
(931) 644 7650)
theresawhite@hotmail.com

Gen. George G. Dibrell #875

Jim Davis #1425

Savage-Goodner #1513

Gainesboro Invincibles #1685

Wm. A. Hamby #1750

Dillard - Judd #1828

Myers - Zollicoffer #1990

Champ Ferguson/Standing Stone #2014

McLemore's Brigade:
Randy Lucas
LUCAS LAW FIRM
111 College Street
Gallatin, Tennessee 37066
615-451-1013
615-230-5722 Fax
615-512-6754 Cell
lucaslawfirm@aol.com

Jos. E. Johnston #28
Murfreesboro #33

Wm. B. Bate #34

Robert H. Hatton #723

Tod Carter #854

Sam Davis #1293

Randal W. McGavock #1713

Nat. F. Cheairs #2138

Thomas Benton Smith # 2177

Starnes Brigade: Wes Pullin
plpphoto@tds.net
Benj. F. Cheatham #72

John R. Massey #152

Dr. J. B. Cowan #155

Wm. A. Moore #156

Marshall Rangers #297

Cumberland Mtn. Rifles #386

A. P. Stewart #1411

Sumner A. Cunningham #1620

Abner S. Boone #2094

Sam Watkins Brigade:
Trey Anderson
mauriceanderson69@yahoo.com
615-633-7990

John C. Brown #112

S. R. Watkins #29

Battle of Shiloh #1424

Freeman's Battery/Forrest's Artillery #1939

Roderick, Forrest's War Horse #2072

Rawdon - Spears #2113

Lee's Long Riders #2184

Jeffery Forrest Brigade:
John Blankenship
www.jeffreyforrest.com
210 N. 19th Avenue
Humboldt, TN 38343
731-420-1316

Otho French Strahl #176

John B. Ingram Bivouac #219

Jeffrey Forrest #323

Ike Stone #564

Hill - Freeman #1472

Crockett Rangers #1774

Bell's Partisans #1821

Memphis Brigade:
Mark Buchanan
3044 Cuba-Millington
Millington, TN 38053
Cell 901 570 1413
Home 901 876 3068
markbuchanan1688@yahoo.com

Nathan B. Forrest #215

Simonton - Wilcox #257

John W. Mebane #319

James R. Chalmers #1312

Wigfall Greys #1560

Robt. E. Lee #1640

Fort Donelson Brigade:
Marlin Rood
615-390-6754 cell
615-384-6255 work
c/o Springfield Guitar Co
614 Main St
Springfield, TN 37172
springfieldguitar@comcast.net

Isham G. Harris #109

Frank P. Gracey #225

Ft. Donelson #249

W. H. McCauley #260

John H. Morgan #270

Jack Moore #559

Cyrus Suggs #1792

Ed. D. Baxter #2034

Thos. A. Napier #2040

Tennessee Division Brigade Commanders:


